## Safety Committee Meeting June 20, 2006

- Mr. Dan Martin attended to express concern about speeding vehicles in Bellwood.
- CP4Y Curfew discussed
- In car video discussed
- Still no Federal indictments on the coin theft.
- We have refocused a portion of our enforcement effort to Rolling Ridge & Manorbrook. Rolling Ridge expressed this desire to the Mayor. Larry Wise letter from Manorbrook.
- Explorer 14 / 20 MPG Expedition 14 / 17 MPG Further discussion about replacing our Ford Explorer with an Expedition in 2007
- The upgrade to the cell phone plan was discussed.
- Damaged mailboxes
- The addition of and enforcement pie chart was discussed, to be discussed with the mayor.
- Additional enforcement & visibility in Bellwood discussed.
- Radar sign discussed, Approx. \$4,000 to be discussed with the Mayor
- 648.11 Loud music from Falls Grill discussed
- 672.15 Discharging of firearms & B-B guns discussed (Air soft not covered)
- Mileage of police cars discussed.